
Kristen Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
PO Box 2319
2300 Young Street
Toronto ON
M4P 1E4

Sept 29, 2015

Dear Ms. Walli:

Please accept the following as it relates to OEB File No. EB-2014-0300.  

We are landowners on Amherst Island with a contact with a wind company Windlectric/ 
Algonquin Power, and have concerns about the “Applicants Reply Submission” dated 
April 8, 2015.  In that submission, Windlectric indicates (Page 17, item 46) that:

“although each of the landowners with whom Windlectric has entered into a land 
agreement was served with Notice in this proceedings...none of these landowners 
intervened or filed letters of comment... or expressed concerns”.

We were not given notice of any proceedings by this company, and we were not given 
any information about this application, or the proposed transmission facilities.  We were 
not given opportunity to comment on this application.  

We have a question about independent legal advice, which it appears we are to be 
offered.  We have heard that some other people on the island are seeking legal advice.  
Do we have a right to independent legal advice in our agreement with Windlectric?

Furthermore, we are unclear about our responsibilities to comment because of a clause 
in our Land Lease Option Agreement with Windlectric, that states that we shall perform 
all acts associated with permits or authorizations.   

We have phoned your organization about the above matters, and have been advised to 
submit questions to the Board secretary.  

We look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Jill Caughey & Mike Walhout




